From: Cathy Lauzon

Sent: Monday, January 07, 2019 11:26 AM
To: Lysynski, Heather < hlysynsk@London.ca >
Subject: 2935 Sheffield Place, Block153

**Importance:** High

Good morning:

We are writing with regards to the aforementioned development of 30 condo units.

While we are not opposed to the development itself, we are greatly opposed to the fact that the City wants to run all vehicles in and out of this development from Commissioners Road, down through the subdivision and Sheffield Place.

This means another 30 to 60 vehicles per day will be using this road. A road that already has issues when two vehicles wish to pass each other. This is exacerbated when we have vehicles parked on the side of the road. There are a great number of families with small children in this area who play and ride bicycles. We see this added traffic as a recipe for disaster. Speeding is already a huge issue and our subdivision is not even fully developed.

There simply has to be another way that the additional traffic can be funneled without levying further crowding issues on the subdivision and we would sincerely appreciate this being reviewed.

Respectfully,

Ian Holding and Cathy Lauzon Holding 2824 Sheffield Place.